
Warhill Sports Complex (WSC) 
 

Since the adoption of 2016 Warhill Sports Complex Master Plan, new features such as a private indoor pool facility 

and community garden have been added to the park. Additionally, some amenities originally featured on the park 

master plan have been represented at other park locations, such as the potential running center at Jamestown Beach 

Event Park. Since the sports complex is used by a large variety of groups, staff held a meeting with all 22-community 

partner organizations in order to solicit feedback and determine needs for the park’s future development. Participants 

expressed the need for more lighted rectangular fields, more full-sized baseball fields, and softball fields to support 

the growing participation in senior softball. 

 

In an update to the plan in 2022, the following changes and additions were made: 

 Synthetic turf field complex featuring two lighted softball/multiuse fields (B), two lighted large baseball/multiuse 

fields (A); 

 Restrooms/concession (B); 

 Stadium complex featuring one baseball and one softball field (D2); 

 Re-designed connector road between the Longhill Road and Opportunity Way sides (E); 

 Lighted pickleball/tennis courts (H); 

 Adding the existing private indoor pool facility (G2); 

 Adding the existing community garden (I); 

 Adding the existing General Services grounds maintenance facility (O); 

 Additional parking provided to support amenities (A, H); and 

 Four multipurpose fields, adjustable orientation, lighted parking, restrooms/concessions (F). 

 

Eliminated amenities from 2016 Warhill Sports Complex Master Plan 

(the locations indicated below correspond to 2021 Master Plan): 

 One large field from the baseball complex to expand parking (A); 

 Seven multipurpose rectangle fields (E, F); 

 The proposed indoor sports facility (D2); 

 BMX park (L) and Running center (H); and 

 Elimination of the WATA bus transfer station from area (L). 

 

JCC Parks & Recreation Long Range Plan: These changes were adopted by the James City County Board of 

Supervisors at their January 25, 2022, meeting. 

 

 


